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Commander's Message
Dear Comrades,
Auxiliary, family and
friends of Post 9578,

As summer approaches, I
am reminded of the
dedication and sacrifice
each of you has made in
service to our country.

This month, we thank all
of the dads out there on Fathers Day and
we also celebrate the life of our very own
Korean War veteran Ab Abercrombie.
Ab was more than a comrade; he was a
friend, a mentor, and a guiding light for
many of us. His wisdom, humor, and
generous spirit will be deeply missed.
Whether it was through his heartfelt stories,
his encouraging words, or his unwavering
support, Ab had a unique way of
connecting with people and making them
feel valued. Ab’s voice was like no other
and that is truly what ill miss, seeing him in
his element at karaoke nights. Thanks to
Ab, people are able to enjoy their meals
when they sit out on the far deck because
he wanted people to enjoy the same views
he and his dear wife enjoyed.

Ab’s service will be 2 p.m. Sunday, June

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our

Facebook page! Please click this link:

  

House Committee Message
Comrades,

Please come out and attend our members
General Meeting held at 11 a.m.
Saturday June 8th at the Post. Your input
and feedback on Post operations is
welcome.
The House Committee will meet at 10
a.m. Saturday June 8th at the Post.
May God bless America, and our troops.

​Rich
Post 9578 House Committee Chair
Rich Simmons

Auxiliary
President's

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=87b400e9-e52f-4caf-a3c9-57da3ded4ffd


9th at the Post, followed by a potluck.
Flyers are posted around the post and
social media. Please come if you are able
to and support Ab’s son Steve and his
family and help us honor our dearest Ab.

I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude
to everyone who attended and participated
in our Memorial Day Ceremony. Your
presence and support from the VFW Post
9578 Auxiliary to the young ambassadors
to Rosemarie’s Burgers and all of our
Post and Auxiliary officers. You all helped
make this event a meaningful tribute to the
brave men and women who have sacrificed
their lives for our freedom.

The Memorial Day Ceremony is just one of
many ways we can honor and support our
veterans. We encourage everyone to stay
engaged with our Post's activities
throughout the year. Your continued
involvement helps us maintain a strong and
supportive veteran community.

Lastly, Theo and Jan have done so much
in the Quartermasters office to keep this
Post moving forward; if you see them, be
sure to thank them. That being said,
another way you could thank them without
verbally saying is to volunteer at the Post
and picking up some of the other small
tasks that come up. Engage your veteran
friends and invite them to visit and/or join
the Post.
 
If you need to reach out to me, please call
me at (858) 729-3911. I am here for you -
the Veterans, the Auxiliary, our families
and the community of Alpine!

​Sincerely, 

John
Post Commander
John Sullivan

Message
 
The VFW Post
9578 Auxiliary has
been busy over the
past month! We
would like to
congratulate Mike
Braneato who won
the Cinco de
Mayo basket. Mike
is a regular at the Post and claims he
never wins anything. Apparently, his luck
changed, and we are happy that he was
the big winner of this amazing basket.

On Memorial Day we welcomed the
community, and recognized those who
sacrificed their lives protecting our freedom.
Our Auxiliary member’s names were read
of former members on the wall, and we
served a complimentary lunch to those who
have served. Lunch included sliders,
chicken, French fries, potato salad, pasta
salad, chips and cupcakes. Thank you to
all that donated and helped to serve the
meals. In addition, we held a
complimentary raffle.

The upcoming Auxiliary meeting will be
held at 10 a.m. on Saturday, June 1st.
Please plan on attending. There will not be
lunch after the meeting as we don’t have
any members that can help with that
event. Please attend our meeting and sign
up to assist with future lunch with a view. 

Here is the contact email for the Auxiliary:
AlpineVFWAuxiliary9578@gmail.com
Also, I can be reached at (619)  540-6204.

Kindest regards,

Nancy
Post 9578 Auxiliary President
Nancy Hauer
 
A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Auxiliary
Chaplain's
Message

“Service to others is the
rent you pay for your
room here on earth.”

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


Hello Everyone!

First and foremost,
I’d like to introduce
myself: my name is
Ryan Gondek and I
am your new
Alpine VFW Post
9578 Chaplain. I
am very excited and
looking forward to
working with and
getting to know
everyone.

A little background: I have been involved
with the VFW for a few years now and
attended many events before even
becoming a Life Member. I am a former
Post Commander and former Post

Muhammad Ali

“As you grow older, you
will discover that you
have two hands - one
for helping yourself,
and the other for
helping others.” Audrey
Hepburn

“The smallest act of
kindness is worth more than the grandest
intention.” Oscar Wilde
 
Who typically volunteers?
People aged 65 - 74 were the most likely
age group to formally volunteer. 22%
volunteered at least once a month and 32%
volunteered at least once a year. This was
down from 31% and 40% respectively from
recent years. People aged 25 - 34 were the
least likely age group to formally volunteer.
As of 2024, millennials are between 28 - 43
years old.
 
Why don't more millennials volunteer?
From an increase in narcissism and
selfishness, to being overworked and not
having enough time to help others, kids
and teenagers don't help in their
communities as much as they used to.
There are countless factors that contribute
to this saddening decrease in volunteer
work. If they aren’t stepping up – then we
ALL need to do a better job to fix that.
 
What drives volunteers?
People volunteer for a variety of reasons
ranging from wanting to meet people and
be involved in the local community to being
proactive in supporting a cause or “giving
something back” to an organization that
once helped them.
 
Are you a Volunteer? If not, why not?

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the
time; they just have the heart.” Elizabeth
Andrew

“You make a living by what you get. You
make a life by what you give.” Winston
Churchill

“Volunteers are the only human beings on
the face of the earth who reflect this
nation's compassion, unselfish caring,
patience, and just plain loving one another.”
Erma Bombeck
 
Think about this the next time you see the
opportunity to volunteer.

Happy Father’s Day to all our Dads!



Chaplain before transferring to Alpine.

My wife Kemerley and I are a blended
family of 8 children and are both East
County San Diego natives. My military
service consisted of 6 years in the Army
National Guard with various assignments
and active duty guard time as well. During
my time in the National Guard I served as
a Combat Engineer, hooah!

Please feel free to reach out to me for any
questions and any possible help you may
need. I have an open door policy and love
to meet new people.
 
Numbers 6:24-26

The Lord Bless us and keep us. The Lord
make his face to shine upon us, and be
gracious unto us. The Lord lift up His
countenance upon us, and give us piece,
this day (night) and forever more.
 
Thanks,
 
Ryan
Post 9578 Chaplain
Thank You,
Ryan Gondek

Special Notice regarding
​Post Events, Meals

The prices displayed on various Post flyers
and menus and also in this newsletter are
subject to change without advance notice.
Thank you for your understanding.

Happy 85th birthday to our Quartermaster
and my beloved husband, Theo!

With continued gratitude in my fifth year of
being your Auxiliary Chaplain,

Jan
Post 9578 Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf

Canteen
Manager's
Message

Congratulations to
Marge and Linda for
winning the San Diego
Padres game tickets
and raffle basket.

​I would like to thank everyone who
participated in selling and purchasing
tickets. It was a huge success!

There will be a Celebration of Life for Ab
Abercrombie at 2 p.m. on Sunday, June
9th. Please mark your calendars and plan
on bringing your favorite pot luck dish.

On Sunday, June 16th we will have a
Father's Day raffle wagon - please
purchase your tickets from the Canteen
staff.

We celebrate each month's birthdays on
the last Friday of the month. If you have a
birthday this month, please have the Post
Canteen bartender or wait staff put your
name on this month's birthday list.

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera





Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary, invited guests and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-
Free Zone. If drugs are used on our Post's
property, it will put our ABC liquor license in
jeopardy, as well as our Post charter with
the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on
Post property immediately to a Post
officer. Law enforcement will be contacted
and the offender will be subject to criminal
and legal consequences. Offenders will
lose their Post privileges and not be
allowed on Post property in the future.

Post Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday

​10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: VFW9578cmd@gmail.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to

John.P.Sullivan1@gmail.com



VFW Post Officers & Trustees

John Sullivan - Commander
Richard Simmons - Sr Vice Commander
Chris Martindell - Jr Vice Commander
Theo Bazdorf - Quartermaster
Ryan Gondek - Chaplain
Theo Bazdorf - Adjutant
Jim Bilka - Judge Advocate
Rick Walsh - Service Officer

Wayne Williams - 1st Year Trustee
Rich Martindell - 2nd Year Trustee
Fred Erickson - 3rd Year Trustee

Contact: (858) 729-3911
or mailed to the post at:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578
Attention: John Sullivan

844 Tavern Road
Alpine, CA 91901

Please note: newsletter submission
deadline is the 25th of the prior month.

VFW Post 9578 Hours of Operation

(Subject to change without advance notice -
call Post at (619) 445-6040 for details)

The Post will observe the following
business hours:

Sundays: 9 a.m. - close
Mondays: 11 a.m. - close
Tuesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Wednesdays: 11 a.m. - close
Thursdays: 11 a.m. - close
Fridays: 11 a.m. - close
Saturdays: 9 a.m. - close

Note: the Post closing time is dependent
upon attendance and varies per day.

If you have questions on the guidelines
please call the Post at (619) 445-6040.

FYI for Post Members:

House Committee meetings are held
every second Saturday of the month at

10 a.m.

Post Member meetings are held every
second Saturday of the month at 11 a.m.

Auxiliary Member meetings are held on
the first Saturday of the month at 10 a.m.

Show your pride in our Post by letting
people know you are a member of our
VFW Post 9578 and invite them to enjoy
the meals and events!

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core
Values:

·       Always put the interests of our
members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their



Auxiliary Officers

Nancy Hauer - President  
Jeanne Pate - Senior Vice
Jamye Pritchett Solorzano -
JrVice           
Jan Bazdorf - Chaplain
Pat Alston Aldrich - Treasurer 
Erika Simmons - Secretary        
Vikki Hemmen - Conductress
Sven Ricketts - Guard        

​Bob Bealo - Trustee #1
Olivia Wilkinson - Trustee #2  
Sherry Wheeler - Trustee #3

House Committee

Richard Simmons - Chairperson
Dan Focht - Member
Joel Murillo - Member
James Wheeler - Member
Neal Zeitler - Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera - Canteen Manager
Sandy Curry - Canteen Assistant Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Christie Kurtz
Dani Caton
Katie Sharp
Leta Keyes
Sandy Curry

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Vision Statement:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is
to ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their
service
·       Always receive their earned
entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they
and their loved ones have made on behalf
of this great country

families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran
opinions

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United
States veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and
our communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans 

Coming to the Post for meals and
entertainment? Please remember to tip the
Canteen bartenders and wait staff for the
great service that they provide!

 
Our Newsletter Supporters

AAA Southern CA (619) 644-5128
Elyse Lobaugh



Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Dentistry (619) 445-8896
Jonar R. Bonifacio DDS Dr. "B"
Alpine Dentistry

​Accurate Land Surveys (619) 445-0110
Rob Russell

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

California Bank & Trust (619) 445-9321
Kellye Murphy

California Signs & Marketing (619) 258-2001
California Signs & Marketing

Clayco Solar Services (619) 971-2799
Clay Mauldin

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer

Off The Hook Mobile Detailing (619) 760-5021
Jake Evans

Pet/House Sitting (619) 820-1827
Vikki Hemmen

Primary Residential Mtg  (619) 722-1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

Regional Elite Plumbing (619) 722-1049
Mike Putnam

Minister, First Nation Church (619) 890-8436
Theodore Alan Bazdorf

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey
www.3trv.com

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
http://www.alpinedentistry.com
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.calsigns.net
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com
http://www.3trv.com
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